
EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 

 

November 13, 2012 
 

Attendees: 
 

Debbie Hardesty*  Kim Braithwaite*  Carolyn Kruza* 

Carol Marshall*  Tammi Rhoads*  Stephanie Dulaney* 

Nancy Liggett*  Stacy Sefton*   Rachelle Shendow* 

Mary Miller*   Linda Bodkin*  Natalie Dobry* 

Susan Catlett*   Lory Chrane*   Leah Clowser* 

Mary Flagg*   Carolyn Kruza*  Pat Pope* 

Gary Pope*   Judy Tredway*  Susan Grubbs* 

   

    

(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 

 

EAA President Debbie Hardesty called the meeting to order @ 6:00 pm.   

 

The minutes from the October 9
th

 meeting were available for review.  Motion was made by Carolyn 

Kruza to accept the minutes as read.  Carol Marshall seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor 

of accepting the minutes as submitted. 

 

Treasurer Kim Braithwaite presented the treasurer’s report.   The balance in the EAA account is  

$39,230.33, as of October 31
st
, 2012.  ($ 27,806.09 sports; $ 2,149.56 scholarship; $ 9,274.68 capital).  

Tammi Rhoads made a motion to accept the treasurer report. Nancy Liggett seconded the motion.  All 

members voted in favor of accepting the treasurer’s report as submitted. 

 

 

Committee Reports: 
 

Bluegrass: 
Swimming had a fantastic night @ the Bluegrass concert in November.  The earned $ 450.00 with the 

50/50 raffle. 

 

Scholarship: 
Please pass along that you must be an active participating member of the EAA before January 1

st
 to be 

eligible for EAA scholarships.  

 

Concessions: 
Thank you to Mary Flagg & all her helpers who worked the concessions for the Cheer Competition.  

Thank you to Robin Parker & Kim Braithwaite & all their helpers who worked the Football concessions 

this Fall.  Thank you to Judy Tredway & all her helpers who worked the Volleyball concessions this 

Fall.  Thank you ALL for your hard work!! 

 

Thank you to Mr. Stevens for fixing our leaky drink holder.  And thank you to Mr. Gary Pope for his 

numerous trips to & from the old & new schools to transport food, drinks & apparel!! 

 

Stacy Sefton will be organizing the girls basketball concession – Linda Bodkin will open up girls 

basketball concession.  Debbie Hardesty will open up boys basketball concession, but we need someone 



to organize workers for the boys basketball concession – Please contact Debbie if you are willing to 

help!  We also are looking for someone to organize the wrestling concessions for the 4 home wrestling 

meets.  

 

Apparel: 
Susan Catlett & Lory Chrane – sales are going really, really well!  Hats are in; they are $15.00 – pass the 

word.  All apparel is now here @ the new school, another thank you to Gary Pope.  Susan Catlett will be 

meeting with Jeff Jackson to discuss possibly using space in the ticket booth to store apparel. 

 

Old Business: 
Thank you again Mr. Stevens for fixing the drink holder – no leaks! 

 

Debbie Hardesty received an estimate for fixing the baseball concessions.  The estimate was for 

$635.00.  Gary Pope will go over & take a look at the baseball concession to investigate how much work 

is involved in repairing the concession.  We tabled this discussion until next meeting. 

 

Judy Tredway mentioned that Mr. Draucker might be making some shelving to put in the new 

concession. 

 

New Business: 
Carol Marshall, CCHS varsity swim coach, came requesting help purchasing uniforms & equipment for 

the swim team.  (uniforms $900; training equipment $ 726) The total amount requested was $ 1635.30.  

Motion was made by Tammi Rhoads to give the swim team up to $ 1700.00 to purchase the uniforms & 

training equipment; motion was seconded by Stacy Sefton; all voted in favor. 

 

Susan Grubbs, CCHS varsity softball coach, came requesting help purchasing 2 pitching machines for 

the softball program.  The total amount requested was $ 1750.00.  Motion was made by Tammi Rhoads 

to give the softball team $ 1750.00 to purchase 2 pitching machines; motion was seconded by Stacy 

Sefton; all voted in favor. 

 

A request was made for a new pricing board for the new concession.  Rachelle Shendow is on it – she is 

making new ones.  Thank you Rachelle! 

 

The problem with the electrical outlets in the new concession is being addressed by Bobby Levi. 

 

Gary Pope will bring information on possibly purchasing a steamer for the new concession to cook the 

hot dogs. 

 

Judy Tredway mentioned how nice it would be to have a TV in the concession so that the workers & 

patrons in line could watch the games while @ the concession.  We are not sure if there is wiring for 

this, but can definitely investigate further.   

 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

The next meeting will be:  

 

Tuesday, December 11th, 2012, 6 p.m. 
 

 


